

Ansley Common, Nuneaton, CV10 OPY Tel: 02476 392318

10th July 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

Hope you are all keeping safe and well. School is open for Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and keyworker children.

We are following all Government and Public Health England guidelines as we ensure a safe learning and working environment for all children and staff. Feedback to date has been very positive.

The class 'bubbles' are going well and the individual tuition has started for some children.

It is lovely to see our children who have commented on the clean environment and new rules for safety they have to follow. May we commend parents on how mature and thoughtful the children have been.

You will have heard the news that the Government has announced that it expects that all children will be back in school in September. We will update you with our arrangements for the safety of the children and the adults in school as soon as possible. We will be following Government guidelines at all times.

As we rapidly move towards the end of the year we do want to take this opportunity to inform you of the class arrangements for September. Like many schools, Nursery Hill faces significant budgetary constraints. Governors and Leaders have looked long and hard at how we can manage within our available budget and maintain (and continue to improve) educational outcomes for our children.

We have gone through a thorough process of considering all of our children's most up to date assessment data and their individual needs. We have also revised the curriculum to make sure that whilst we cover the whole curriculum, we avoid any repetition of topics or texts previously covered. We have, however, had to make the decision to amalgamate year groups for the academic year 2020-2021. Classes have been grouped to reflect the stage of learning of the children.

Although we have some staff leaving at the end of term, we are confident that we are able to provide strong, consistent teaching for all of our children next year. Most classes in terms of numbers, remain well below the national average benefitting pupils, but also allowing for more children to join us in the future. Full details of new classes and their teachers will be sent out as soon as possible.





Just before we break for the Summer, we are looking at our before and after school clubs. We will be asking you to complete a survey to support decisions regarding our future provision. We are also looking at how we can develop our Early Years provision to provide a full time nursery class in 2021, and will keep you updated on both of these topics over the coming term.

These decisions have not been taken lightly but have been made to make sure we can continue to improve the education of our children and serve our community in a sustainable way. It is important that we continue to work in partnership and hope we can rely on your support for the school and all the pupils.

Yours sincerely

Mr T Render Chair of Governors Ms J Clarke Head of School



